
 
 

 

November 6, 2023 
 
 
Joe Angolia  
Kentucky High School Athletic Association 
2280 Executive Drive 
Lexington, KY 40505-4808 
 
Dear Joe, 
 
This letter is in reply to your request to experiment in the sport of wrestling on behalf of the Kentucky 
High School Athletic Association.  You wish to conduct an experiment by modifying NFHS girls wrestling 
weight classes (12 weight classes) by adding an additional weight class (12 + 1) at 285 lbs. Before adopting 
girls weight classes in 2022-23, girls wrestled using the boys weight classes, which included 285. This 
experiment will provide the NFHS Wrestling Rules Committee with data regarding the number of girls 
wrestling at this weight class (285 lbs.), and what their weigh-in metrics (actual weigh-in weight) reveal 
during each competition. Please be advised that the NFHS Rules Review Committee has granted approval 
of this request. 
 
Experiments may be approved annually for up to three years. After this time, if a rules proposal is not 
approved, the experiment would no longer be considered. If you wish to renew this experiment for Year 
Two, a new Request to Experiment form would be required. It would be appropriate for your state to 
submit a Rules Change Proposal if you deem the experiment to be successful and worthy of being included 
as part of the NFHS wrestling rules code. 
  
Thank you for your interest.  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Davis A. Whitfield 
Chief Operating Officer 
 
Enclosure 
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